
Neighborhood: North Lawrence Date: 11/21/17

Phone Number/Email: 785-840-7153

Meeting Date #1 9/11/2017 Minutes Attached? No - Picnic

Meeting Date #2 10/9/2017 Minutes Attached? Yes

Meeting Date #3 Minutes Attached?

email Website

newsletter Yes

other announcement? (please specify) Newspaper, Facebook

Yes

Date of Newsletter: 10/11/2017 Copy Attached? Yes

(required)

Neighborhood activity list for the quarter, including method of notification as well as estimated attendance. (Required)

Best practices in regard to neighborhood events that can be shared with other neighborhood associations.  Provide information on outreach, event, and 

outcome. (recommended)

Any other information your neighborhood association feels will be information that will help to provide a clear view of your neighborhood associations 

accomplishments. (recommended)

Quarterly Neighborhood  Performance Report - Quarter One (August-October) Due Nov. 10th

Each Neighborhood is required 

to have at least quarterly 

meetings.(minutes must be 

attached.)

How was the neighborhood 

notified of the meeting(s)? 

(check all that apply)

Officer elections this quarter? (if 

so, attach list of new officers)

Each Neighborhood is 

encouraged to produce regular 

newsletters.

Also to be attached: 

Completed By: Dylan Shmalberg



August 2017 – October 2017 

North Lawrence Improvement Association President Performance (Ted Boyle) 

Date Activity 

08-01-17 Attended city commission meeting to discuss property tax increase, police 

building, and water/sewer rate increase. 

08-03-17 Attended grocery store meeting with PriceChopper store owner Barry Queen to 

talk about giving a presentation to the neighborhoods, city commission, county 

commission, and chamber of commerce. Called city commissioner Amyx and 

county commissioner Thelman to remind them about upcoming meeting. 

08-10-17 Attended grocery store meeting to discuss how building is being built and 

adjustments on east side of building.  

08-14-17 Called city manager and CDBG to discuss how sales tax audit committee and 

CDBG committee should stay as they are. Mowed and trimmed yards of two 

North Lawrence residence whom need assistance. Called police about graffiti at 

entrance of 2nd street underpass. 

08-15-17 Attended city commission meeting to discuss the grocery store. 

08-17-17 Attended grocery store committee meeting to discuss a wall between the lofts and 

the store, removing parking meters from the lots, putting city parking in 

underground parking garage. Gave commissioner Amyx and update on grocery 

store project. Talked with Chuck Soules of Public Works about when ADA 

sidewalks would be completed. Ordered postcards for upcoming NLIA 

community picnic. 

08-21-17 Called Westar about removal of light pole and street light at 3rd and Elm. Talked 

to residents about storm drainage on Elm and Perry streets.  

08-23-17 Called Westar about installing new street light at 3rd and Elm, and thanked them 

for putting new light at 7th and Elm. Talked with city stormwater engineer about 

flooding on Lincoln and Lyon Park. Attended planning commission meeting to 

discuss rezoning 401 Elm from RS5 to MU. 

08-24-17 Attended grocery store meeting to discuss store size, curb cuts, and wall between 

stores and lofts. 

08-29-17 Attended police meeting to talk about raising money for police department. 

08-30-17 Attended ICL Plan CAP meeting to discuss neighborhood needs and possible 

smoke alarms. 

08-31-17 Attended grocery store meeting. 

09-01-17 Mailed postcards for upcoming NLIA community picnic. Resident called about 

code issue, and then called city codes department. 

09-07-17 Attended grocery store meeting to discuss HRC recommendations. Attended LAN 

meeting to discuss neighborhood problems and sales tax renewal. Met with city 

commission candidate Mike Anderson. Put ad in LJWorld about upcoming 

community picnic. Called city stormwater engineer about sinkholes. 

09-09-17 Called the police about elderly man who looked lost. Called commissioner Amyx 

about bus stop at 2nd and Locust. 

09-11-17 Picked up supplies, set up, and attended NLIA community picnic. About 90 

people attended the event. 



09-19-17 Attended city commission meeting to thank Public Works for the newly installed 

sidewalks, curbs, and gutters. Attended grocery store meeting to discuss zoning 

and building size. Called city codes about code issues for a property in North 

Lawrence. 

09-20-17 Attended community supper at Centenary United Methodist church to talk about 

street repairs in North Lawrence.  

09-21-17 Attended grocery store meeting to discuss changes to be made to the store building 

and parking. 

09-22-17 Called city stormwater engineer about storm water runoff on RS3-RS5 lots. 

Talked with resident about rental house that is of concern. 

09-26-17 Attended study session at city hall about home rentals.  

09-27-17 Attended planning commission meeting to support rezoning of 401 Elm.  

09-28-17 Attended grocery store meeting at the public library where the architect discussed 

the latest plans for the store. 

09-29-17 Talked to county commissioner Nancy Thelman about rental property in North 

Lawrence.  

10-02-17 Called city stormwater engineer about Perry street drainage problems. Placed ad in 

the LJWorld about upcoming city commission candidate forum meeting. 

10-03-17 Attended city commission meeting to ask commissioners for ditch upgrade along 

Perry street, replace the 100-year-old water line, and start storm water study on 

RS3-RS5 zoning. 

10-05-17 Attended grocery store meeting to discuss new site plans. Called the camber of 

commerce president to set up meeting with him about grocery store. 

10-09-17 Met with chamber of commerce president on grocery store. Attended monthly 

NLIA meeting. 

10-10-17 Attended city commission work sessions on sanitation and recycling. 

10-11-17 Mailed newsletters. 

10-12-17 Attended grocery store meeting to discuss revised plan for grocery store. 

10-14-17 Helped cut down trees, cleaned streets, checked on neighbors, drove around the 

community in the aftermath of the high wind storm that hit. 

10-15-17 Called LJWorld about reporting of the storm that hit North Lawrence, and gave 

him an update about the events occurring in the community. 

10-16-17 Called city commissioner Larsen about the storm and informed her of events and 

concerns. 

10-17-17 Attended city commission meeting to give an update on the storm damage and 

discuss various issues related to the event. Spoke with commissioner Amyx about 

2nd street underpass flooding during the storm. 

10-19-17 Called commissioner Nancy Thelman about Roanoke subdivision and how one of 

the residents posted on Facebook about being blocked in because the only street 

out was blocked. 

10-21-17 Spoke with residents of Roanoke subdivision about recent storm and how they 

were blocked in the subdivision. Nancy Telmann and I were both there to speak to 

residents of the subdivision. 



10-24-17 Talked to city sanitation about neighborhood cleanup and some problems with 

some items.  

10-25-17 Called city planning director about a property in North Lawrence, and called city 

stormwater engineer about storm water codes. 

10-27-17 Attended grocery store meeting to discuss parking and traffic around the store. 

10-31-17 Called public works about graffiti in the underpass and other issues.  

 

  



August 2017 – October 2017 

NLIA Coordinator Performance (Dylan Shmalberg) 

Date Activity 

08-12-17 Posted on NLIA Facebook page about summer bus pass 

08-28-17 Compiled quarterly CDBG neighborhood association performance report. 

08-29-17 Compiled quarterly CDBG neighborhood association performance report. 

09-10-17 Posted on NLIA Facebook page about upcoming NLIA picnic 

09-17-17 Began working on the Spring – Summer Newsletter 

09-30-17 Continued working on the Spring – Summer Newsletter, and typed up letter for 

president. 10-01-17 Sent newsletter to the printer 

10-06-17 Sent request for upcoming NLIA meeting to newspaper datebook 

10-07-17 Posted on NLIA Facebook page about upcoming NLIA meeting 

10-09-17 Attended monthly NLIA meeting. 

10-15-17 Posted on NLIA Facebook page about recent storm that hit North Lawrence 

10-25-17 Completed and sent NLIA newsletter billings. 

 

August 2017 – October 2017 

NLIA Major Activities List 

Annual NLIA Community Picnic (09-11-17)  

NLIA Monthly Meeting (10-09-17) – Est. Attendance: 31 

 



NORTH LAWRENCE IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION 

CURRENT OFFICERS LIST 

(Elected at 10-09-17 Meeting) 

 

Title Name Occupation Address 

President Ted Boyle Retired 310 Elm Street, 

Lawrence KS 66044 

Vice President Jeff Joseph Self – Employed 818 Locust St, 

Lawrence KS 66044 

Treasurer Beverly Cates Retired 629 Lyons Street, 

Lawrence KS 66044 

Coordinator Dylan Shmalberg Engineer 513 N 7th Street, 

Lawrence KS 66044 

Secretary Dylan Shmalberg Engineer 513 N 7th Street, 

Lawrence KS 66044 

 
 



NLIA Monthly Meeting Minutes 

Number of Attendees: 31 

Date: 10-09-17 
Time: 7:00pm to 8:45pm 
Board Present: Ted (President), Jeff (Vice President), Beverly (Treasurer), and Dylan 
(Coordinator) 

President’s Report: 
President thanked everyone for coming. There is some information on the upcoming sales tax vote available. It’s a 

three part vote, so you can vote for each of them independently. The new Maple street pump station was constructed 

from the first iteration of this sales tax infrastructure fund. This pump has proved itself recently with the large amount 

of rain we had in the previous months. Each part of the vote has the percentage and what it will go to – Transit, 

infrastructure, and affordable housing. It will sunset in ten years if it is reapproved. This tax, if passed, could help 

benefit North Lawrence as there are many improvements that could be done with this money. We will give the 

candidates an opportunity a chance to talk about themselves and then open it up to everyone for questions. 

Rod (Peace Mennonite Church member): Coordinating committee wanted to update the neighborhood about the 

plans for the building. The idea is to expand the building with a new sanctuary being in the North, as well as other 

various updates to the building. Some coordination will be needed, but NLIA will be able to keep meeting in the space. 

The president thanked Peace Mennonite church for allowing us to use this space. 

Public Comments: 
The North Lawrence City Commission candidate forum was held. 

Elections: 
NLIA board member elections were held at the conclusion of the city commission candidate forum. A member made a 

motion to nominate all current board members (Ted- President, Jeff-VP, Beverly-Treasurer, Dylan-

Coordinator/Secretary) for reelection. No other nominations were made, and the motions was put to an oral vote and 

passed with unanimous support. 
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About The North Lawrence Improvement Association… 

The North Lawrence Courier 

All North Lawrence 
residents have many 
opportunities to stay 
connected through 
attendance at NLIA 
meetings, picnics, school 
functions, and other 
gatherings. Most of the 
information about these 
events is communicated 
through this Newsletter, 
our website, and our 
Facebook Page. The 
North Lawrence 
Improvement Association 
is a non-profit, 
neighborhood 
organization representing 

the people who live in the 
area.  

By joining the NLIA, you 
connect with those who 
share similar concerns, 
questions, and a love of 
North Lawrence. Dues are 
only $1 per year, per 
person. The more voices 
we have, the more people 
will listen. You may join 
by calling Bev Cates at 
843-8799 or any of the 
NLIA officers. 

NLIA neighborhood 
meetings are held on 
the 2nd Monday of the 

month, October 
through May, at 
7:00pm at the Peace 
Mennonite Church, 
615 Lincoln Street.  

On occasion we need to 
change a meeting date 
or location and that 
information is listed 
within this newsletter 
and on our website.  

We welcome any 
suggestions you might 
want to share for future 
publications. Your 
involvement is critical to 
our success! 

	���Ȁ�������͖͔͕͚�-�������ǣ������������������������������������������������ 

NLIA Officers... 

President: 
Ted Boyle          842.7232 

Vice President:  
Jeff Joseph       841.1284 

Treasurer:         
Bev Cates 843.8799 

Secretary: 
Dylan Shmalberg 840.7153 

Coordinator:       
Dylan Shmalberg   840.7153  

Email: 
pboyle@sunflower.com OR 
nliacoordinator@gmail.com 

Calendar of Events… 
· 10/09 NLIA Neighborhood Meeting 

· 10/24 Fall Neighborhood Cleanup 

· 11/13 NLIA Neighborhood Meeting 

· 12/11 NLIA Holiday meeting at Centenary 
United Methodist Church 

· 1/08 NLIA Neighborhood Meeting 

· 2/12 Chili Supper at Depot 6:00 — 8:30pm 

· 3/12 NLIA Neighborhood Meeting 
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NLIA minutes — April (April 10, 2017 7:00pm to 8:30pm) 

Board Present: Ted (President), Jeff (VP), Beverly (Treasurer), and Dylan (Coordinator) 

President Report:  

Saturday was KU Big Event and it seems a lot of people in N. Lawrence participated. I heard good 
things about the students that participated, and we always look forward to the event. There is an 
individual in N. Lawrence who wants to initiate the placement of a welcome to N. Lawrence sign. 
They are going to draw up what the sign would look like, and we will look and see if this is 
something that N. Lawrence and NLIA would want. We will talk about the cost and placement 
hopefully at the May meeting. If it is approved then NLIA will have to go before the city 
commission. The downtown grocery store is still in process, but it will be a Price Chopper with a 
200 car parking garage. There was a new store that opened in Ottawa, and the design of the 
downtown store will be similar to the Ottawa store. The next step now is that it will be presented 
to the city planning commission, but the hope is by late summer or early fall they will be breaking 
ground. We are trying to reduce printing costs for the newsletters, and the CDBG funding may be 
reduced in the future. There is a possibility that the funding for NLIA could be eliminated or 
reduced in the future. So there may be a need to raise additional funds for operating expenses. The 
City of Lawrence Police Department will be at the May NLIA meeting. Please report incidents in 

your neighborhoods as you see them. It helps the police to do their job properly, and it notifies them of where to patrol. Don’t forget that the 
cleanup is next Tuesday April 18th, and limbs should be brought to the Centenary Methodists parking lot. Mulch will be ready after a few days 
and is available behind Ted’s house (310 Elm) and is for use by all North Lawrence residents. There is no item size limit and tires can also be 
set out.  

Guest Speaker(ICL & Chemtrade) Comments:  

Gordon(ICL): Use the raw materials of phosphorus, phosphoric acid, and sodium carbonate. They use these chemicals for a variety of purposes. 
One of the primary uses for these chemicals is in processed food products. ICL has been investing in the Lawrence plant with 9 million being 
invested between 2014 and 2016. They have also begun increasing their energy efficiencies (Decreasing their use of electricity, water, and 
natural gas). ICL is planning on continuing their capital investment in the Lawrence plant with 7 capital improvement products being planned 
for the future. ICL is very active in the community, and they have had a community advisory panel for 20+ years. They are also involved with 
Woodlawn, Junior Achievement, and United Way.  

Shane(ICL): As many residents know the previous owners of plant/land had created their own on-site dump for the disposal of byproducts. 
These byproducts contained arsenic, which combined with the low water table and loamy soil transported the arsenic throughout the area. 
Currently there is no way to access the contaminated area, and no one is at risk. The problem was solved at the time by discontinuing dumping, 
and property owners downstream being put on city water. The threshold for arsenic dictated by the federal government is 10 parts per billion 
(ppb). The results of regular monitor indicate that arsenic concentrations remain stable, and the plume is consistent with previous results. 
Their current technique of immobilizing the arsenic using bio-stabilization has shown promising results, but more long term monitoring is 
required. ICL has a 40 acre nature area, and will try to get a controlled burn soon. There is a one mile walking trail to the South of the plant 
that is open to the public. 

Drew (Chemtrade): Chemtrade produces a variety of chemical products, such as acids, sulfur products, sodium nitrate, P2S5. P2S5 is what is 
produced at the Lawrence plant, and is primarily used as an engine oil additive. The Lawrence plant has approximately 30 employees.  

Public Comments:  

Resident asked about the historic North wall at the current Borders building being a concern when that store was first constructed.  

Ted: The historic wall will be saved. It has always been the plan for the wall to be preserved in the construction of the new store.  

Resident: Asked if the plant produces any smells.  

ICL is primarily producing steam that is released through the stack. Chemtrade does occasionally deal with Sulfur, which can produce a smell 
at times but have not had any issues recently.  

Resident: Asked what possible accidents are capable at each of the plant? 

Chemtrade & ICL: The biggest hazard at the plant has to deal with fire, smoke, and the gas it produces if the chemical comes in contact. The 
smoke that is produced from the fire is phosphoric acid in air, but it is acute in nature. Whoever inhales it will feel a burning sensation, but it is 
not toxic. If a fire event does occur then the best thing is to shelter in place at your home with all the windows and doors closed and the air 
conditioner off. 

Vice President asked why the garage sale is after the cleanup since there is always left over items from the garage sale. President responded by 
saying that the weather is too unpredictable in the month of April. 

NLIA Neighborhood Meeting Notes… 
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NLIA minutes — May (May 08, 2017 7:00pm to 8:00pm) 

Board Present: Ted (President), Beverly (Treasurer), and Dylan (Coordinator) 

President Report:  

We will have a couple of guest speakers tonight. One representative is from the Lawrence Police Department (LPD), and a resident who will 
present about the sign. Ted met with Barry Queen of the Price Chopper that will hopefully be going in at the downtown location. He will be 
adding 140 employees if this store is built. Store will have a café and a 2nd story mezzanine. Mr. Queen stated that his store is very price 
competitive with only Wal-Mart having better prices on average. He gave Ted an update on the layout of the store, and he is currently just 
waiting on approvals from the city so the development group can start construction. The store will be going before the city for the necessary 
approvals soon. The North Lawrence clean-up had a few problems and Ted received the call from the city. The problem had to do with a 
resident leaving approximately 28 tires, and another resident had demolished a structure and placed it by the curb for pickup. Another person 
dumped brush and vines at the location for limb collection, and this material cannot be chipped and proved to be a problem. That is not what 
this neighborhood cleanup is designed for so there will have to be future discussion on the matter. The North Lawrence garage sale is coming 
up May 18 & 19. Ted has received calls from many surrounding communities wondering if the garage sale was still going on. 

Guest Speaker - Lawrence Police Department (Chief Tarik):  

The chief expressed that he would rather answer questions than relay his standard talking points. He answered a few questions. There has 
been ongoing discussion for a new police facility, and it cannot be funded in a short amount time without revenue increase through taxes. The 
police department just got done implementing their mental health officers. Ted asked the chief to talk about how all the patrol cars now have 
defibrillators, and they were paid for by the Lawrence Police Foundation. The chief said that he will be retiring in 6 weeks and the search is on 
for a replacement.  

Guest Speaker - Don Benda:  

Lived here for three years, and moved from Northwest Kansas. When he moved down here he looked for houses all over the city, and his son 
suggested that he look in North Lawrence. He ended up buying a house in the area. He expressed that North Lawrence residents have a lot of 
pride in their community. While riding his bike one day he wondered why there wasn’t a sign designating that you were entering the 
community. His son is a graphic designer and created a great design for a sign. If NLIA and its members show interest then he will be going to 
a sign company to get a quote for cost. He said that since the sign is about community pride then it would be nice if it is entirely funded through 
community donations.  

Public Comments:  

Resident did bring to Ted’s attention that their normal trash was not picked up on the cleanup day. Ted said that the resident should call him 
and he will contact the city to make sure items are picked up. 

Resident asked if the newsletter included information as to what was an acceptable item for the spring clean-up. Ted said that yes there is 
usually a list. 

The property owner of 401 Elm gave an update on the property at that location and said that the building was un-condemned in late January, 
and all the code violations were resolved in March. Now they will be working with the city to get the property rezoned for what it has 
historically been. Asked Ted for help and to meet with him to help navigate the zoning process with the city. 

When should we call the police? You can call the LPD 24/7. However, 911 is reserved for emergencies but there is also a non-emergency number 
you can call (785-832-7509). 

Resident had a friend in law enforcement and wondered if the attrition rate is because of the increased violence. The chief said that it is more of 
a phenomenon of media attention than of violence, however has been an increase in crimes targeting officers. 

Resident asked if Lawrence was going to be implementing a program to help veterans or provide them with advantages for joining the LPD. The 
chief said that there have been and are many veterans, but the training and skillsets are different enough that both civilians and military 
should get all the training. 

Resident expressed that she is glad and appreciative of seeing the officers around the community.  

Ted presented the chief with a North Lawrence Sandrat T-shirt and license plate. 

NLIA Neighborhood Meeting Notes… 



 

Page 4 www.northlawrencekansas.com 

Holiday Fundraiser … 
The NLIA supports the North Lawrence community in 
multiple ways. One of these ways is by anonymously 
adopting North Lawrence families for holiday giving 
through the Ballard Community Center. If you would like 
to contribute to this fund contact Ted Boyle - NLIA 
President, Bev Cates - Treasurer, or consider giving an 
extra dollar or two when paying your NLIA dues this 
year! If you are in need of assistance please contact the 
Ballard Community Center at 842 - 0729. 

Everyone had a great time at the 2017 Annual North 
Lawrence Sandrat Reunion on June 3rd, as well as the 
annual community picnic on September 11th. About 50 
residents attended the picnic, and brought many great 
dishes to share. We were glad that City Manager Tom 
Markus, Commissioner Boley, Commissioner Larsen, 
Commissioner Amyx, and County Commissioner Nancy 
Thellman could attend and talk with the great 
community members of North Lawrence.  

A big Thank You to everyone who helped make this 
year’s Sandrat Reunion so much fun as usual, and to 
those who helped set up for the picnic. We hope to see 
everyone again next year. So watch for your invitation - 
or check our Facebook page online - and pass the word 
along. In the meantime, reserve June 2nd for the 2018 
Sandrat Reunion. 

Sandrat Reunion & Picnic Recap 

December NLIA Meeting... 

Centenary United Methodist Church invites the 
North Lawrence Community to an Open House to 
view the Festival of Nativities on Monday, 
December 11th, 6:30-8:30 p.m. The church is on the 
corner of 4th & Elm. There will be coffee and 
cookies to enjoy while viewing the beautiful 
display of nativities from around the World. 

This Open House will be in lieu of the regular 
NLIA meeting in December. 

This will be the 23rd year of hosting the Festival of 
Nativities at Centenary United Methodist Church. 
They will be open the first four weekends in 
December. Their hours are 12:00-4:00 p.m. A 
wonderful Treats and Treasures Gift Shop is open 
during the Festival. Baked goods, candy, jellies, 
jams, handmade items, and wonderful nativity 
sets can be purchased. Help make their 23rd year 
the best yet, and share with your friends and 
family what your neighborhood has to offer. 

Need Car Repair???  

Contact Jake Dibben 

842.6794 

JAKE’S AUTO CARE 

612 N. 2nd Street 

&HQWHQDU\�8QLWHG�0HWKRGLVW�&KXUFK 

LQYLWHV�WKH�1RUWK�/DZUHQFH�&RPPXQLW\�WR 

GLQQHU�DW�WKH�FKXUFK� 

����-�����S�P��RQ�WKH 

��UG�:HGQHVGD\�HYHU\�PRQWK� 

�)UHH�ZLOO�RIIHULQJ 

ADVANTAGE 

HEATING AND A/C INC. 

Air Conditioning- Refrigeration-  

Heating 

Sales- Service-Installations 

All Makes & Models- Mobile Homes 

Air Duct Cleaning 

Ask About Our 6 Mo. Interest Free 

Financing Program 

And Our Comfort Club Discounts 

842-6996 or 843-5535 

 Major Credit Cards Accepted 
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Notes from the President… 
 
 Well, another summer has come and gone. A lot of good things have happened in North Lawrence. The curbs and 

gutters on North 2nd street were redone for better drainage, and a new speed hump was installed on North street. Two more 

speed humps are planned to be installed at 7th and Elm St and 7th and Walnut St. NLIA will be writing a grant in the future to 

have two more installed in North Lawrence. The proposed locations for the two additional speed humps are 4th and Lincoln St, 

and 5th and Lincoln St. In addition to that, other improvements in the area include installing ADA sidewalk ramps at the 

intersection of 4th and Locust St, as well as sidewalk installations on Walnut St. The city has also stated that they will begin 

working on the ditches leading to the new pump station in the spring, which should help with ensuring proper drainage of  

storm water. The pump station itself has been doing a good job of clearing out stormwater from the area, but clearing the 

ditches should help even further. Perry St in the 400 and 500 blocks will be the first to have ditch work done. NLIA has been 

working hard for two years to ensure the proper completion of this project. There is still a lot more to be done for the area, but 

NLIA will keep on the city to complete future projects.  

Thank You, 

Ted Boyle — NLIA President 

Advertising Rates for NLIA Newsletter… 
We appreciate the businesses in North Lawrence that advertise in our newsletter. If you would like to advertise 
here, please contact Dylan at 785.840.7153. The newsletter is currently printed in Spring and Fall; sent to almost 
all North Lawrence residents; placed in other businesses around town, and given to certain city officials. The 
advertising rates for each newsletter are as follows: 
 
Þ Approximate 1/2 page   $50 
Þ Approximate 2”x3” (business card size)  $25 
Þ Back of the newsletter (Business & Contact) $10 
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This Fall’s North Lawrence Clean-up will be: 

Tuesday, October 24th. 

Please place items you wish to discard at your regular trash pick up site by 7:00 a.m. Remove all nails 

from boards; place broken glass in suitable containers and mark it. Old tires will be picked up (Please 

limit the amount to 5 per household). Do not include any hazardous waste (paint, lawn chemicals, etc). 

Bring limbs to the parking lot behind Centenary United Methodist Church at 4th & Elm during the 

weekend - we will generate mulch from limbs that will be available to residents behind Ted’s house at 

310 Elm Street. Do NOT bring items that cannot be chipped such as brush or vines. If you have ques-

tions about the clean-up, or have a significant amount of items (that would require a roll-off dumpster to 

be collected) contact Ted at 842.7232. 

 

OCTOBER 24TH 

FALL CLEAN UP 
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The Central Middle School Fun Run is just around the corner! The 
Fun Run is the only fundraiser for the school. The entire student 
body participates by asking family, friends, neighbors, and the 
community to make donations. In exchange for your support, the 
students participate in a two mile run together with friends, family, 
neighbors, teachers…anyone who wants to join in can on October 
27th at 2:00pm. 

The money raised by the students is used to help pay for after-school 
activities, camps, scholarships, uniforms, and a wide variety of 
special needs not covered by the school’s regular budget. 

Keep an eye out for the Liberty Memorial students in our 
neighborhood collecting money for the Fun Run, and give them a few 
dollars if you can! We all benefit from the programs at our schools. 

Central Middle School Fun Run… October 27th 

Upcoming Events 

· October 13: No School 

· October 20: No School 

· October 23-27: Red Ribbon Week 

· October 26: Sock Hop 6-7 p.m. 

· November 3: No School 

· November 9-10: Conference Week 

· November 22-24: Fall Break 

· Dec. 22- Jan. 3: Winter Break 

The kids, teachers, and parents are 
hard at work at Woodlawn School 
with the new school year now in full 
swing. Included here are a few 
noteworthy events that are 
upcoming.  

Contact the school or visit their 
Facebook Page and Website for more 
information.  

PTO meetings are held on the 1st 
Wednesday each month at 5:45 p.m. 
with childcare provided. 

 

Woodlawn School News…  
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
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Neighborhood Merchants Supporting NLIA….. 
Air Control Plus 

Heating & Cooling 

729 Elm, 423-4032 

 

Advantage Heating & AC Inc. 

406 N. 7th St., 842-6996 

 

Centenary United Methodist 
Church, 4th & Elm, 843-1756 

 

Lawrence Vintage Cycle 

912 N 3rd St, 785-842-0019 

 

Jake’s Auto Care 

612 N. 2nd St., 842.6794 

 

James Gang Automotive 

304 Locust Street, 842-7051 

 

Janice White 

Mary Kay Cosmetics, 766-2440 

Jensen’s Sharpening 

747 N. 6th Street, 842-5818 

 

Johnny’s Tavern 

410 North 2nd, 842-0377 

 

Midland Care 

319 Perry St., 842-3627 

Don’t Forget to like North 
Lawrence Improvement 

Association’s Page on Facebook 
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